REGION II MENTAL HEALTH BOARD
February 14, 2013

State Office Building  
Third Floor Conference Room

The meeting was called to order at 1:31 p.m. by Board Chair Jim Rehder

Present: (Board members are in bold, ex-officio members are italicized) Chris Goetz, Darrell Keim, Ron Beecher, Lisa Martin, Melissa Anstine, Randy Davis, Deborah Lind, Cathlin Berreth, Jean Coil, Jennifer Griffis, Vicki Malone, Tanya McElfresh, Dana Boyd, Dr. Kadrmas, Jim Rehder; Eleanor Downey, Tammy Everson, Beverly Fowler, Anthony Tenney, John Allen, Doug Havens, Jim Crowley, Kristy Kuchfuss, Kris Stensrude, Carol Swank, Vicki Malone, Dean Allen

--Welcome and Introductions: 

--Approval of January 2013 Minutes: Motion to approve by Randy Davis and seconded by Jean Coil.  Minutes were approved.  

--By Laws- Chairman Rehder and Vice Chairman Goetz signed the By-laws.

--Legislative Updates- Ron/Jim: On the January 14, 2013 Jim sent a cover letter and survey results to JFAC and the House and Senate Health and Welfare committees.  Jim sent out the survey and cover letter out a few weeks later to all of the Senators and Representatives again.  Senate bill 1023 has been pulled and will be introduced in Sen. Jud and Rules Committee.  Behavioral Health Transformation, Manage Care and Medicaid expansion are the three issues that are being discussed currently in the Legislature.  Monday there was a conference-call between the MH Board and RAC chairs.  The next meeting will be February 28, 2012 which anyone can join.  Ron announced that he is retiring at the end of the month and the Director has appointed Joyce Broadsword as his replacement.  He will remain part time for a few months in order to assist in the transition.  There has not been an announcement made about who received the managed care contract for behavioral health.  
The state legislature is not in support of Affordable Care Act and therefore there is opposition to establishing a Health Care Exchange. There is an economic benefit for expanding Medicaid that could provide significant savings.  The Department of Health and Welfare must comply with the Affordable Health Care Act.  It will cost almost $40 million for them to interface with the Government and be able to use the system.  There is a significant amount of people who are eligible for Medicaid who do not have it.  Once the Health Care Act goes into effect there will be approximately 70,000 people who will have Medicaid who didn’t before as they would now be eligible.  The studies that were done estimated the cost for the expansion as $280 million in state funds and if they didn’t comply it would costs the state $291 million.  It is unlikely that Idaho will be ready by January 2014 and will likely defer to a partnership.

--MH/SUD Service impact survey update—Eleanor/Diana/Jim: They continue to update the survey and have heard from 3 private providers who have sent information in.  There is still difficulty in obtaining information from the hospitals as some of the questions are not written in a way that makes it easy to obtain the data.  St. Joseph sent information in and answered it the best that they could.  It is suggested that the data be tracked as time goes on versus trying to go back and track the data.  This will be discussed again next month.

--Recruiting for Tool kit teams discussion—Vicki/Jennifer:  The Division of Behavioral Health received a grant for Recovery Infrastructure Training for Empowerment Transformation Transfer Initiative (RITE-TTI).  The first component of the grant is to train recovery coaches for the substance use disorder system who would come back and train others in their area.  SUDS providers and consumers are encouraged to participate.  The second component is the Recovery Toolkit Development in which participants from the seven regions will develop a toolkit that is recovery and trauma focused.  The third is the Action Plan Toolkit Development which will identify gaps and needs through tracking data and outcomes.  The training will be in March to train the trainer.  Vicki will look into whether or not the recovery coach will get paid and what the time frame is.  Ron suggests inviting Rosie Andueza to the next meeting to discuss this concept.

--Children’s Mental Health (CMH) subcommittee discussion—Jennifer covered this in her SPC report.

--Updates on Tele-mental health project—Randy Davis: The adult program is going very well.  They have had a poor connection with Kootenai Medical Center when treating children via tele-mental health.  They ran a test in which everything worked well until the end when there was “pixeling”.  The IT people suggested they build an independent line which costs anywhere between $500 and $3000 a month.  They are looking at partnering with a behavioral health group who is willing to give St. Josephs the same amount of time as Kootenai does as well as to help with expansion.  They have made an offer to a psychiatrist and have two other possible candidates who are double boarded in child and adult psychiatry.  They have two individuals currently being trained in mental health first aid.

--CIT training update—Chris- There will be a training on March 25-29th.  (First day at State Hospital North in Orofino and the rest of the training at Valley Christian Center in Lewiston).  State Hospital North and Happy Day Corporation are providing the food.  Vicki will be sending out information to the board to help send to others to promote attendance—county, city and state law enforcement, fire fighters and first responders, etc.

--Mental Health Courts – Lisa Martin: There are participants in the following counties: 3 Clearwater County, 6 Latah County, 10 Nez Perce County and 2 graduations coming up.  There are also 5 referrals for Nez Perce County.  They are looking at starting the Veterans Court on July 1st.

--RAC report – Bev Fowler: There has not been a meeting since the last mental health board meeting.  IV drug users will now only receive funding for assessments.  The ATR is over utilized and it will be discontinued in July for misdemeanor offenders.  Providers received a 5 % increase and IDOC is proposing that IDOC clients pay for the 5% increase versus providers receiving this money.

--State Planning Council report—Jennifer: Amber Siepert has resigned her position and it will not be filled due to the changes in membership due to transformation.  They met in January in Boise and they received an update from Ross in regards to the items that he presented to JFAC.  Some of the concerns are there isn’t an increase in funding for transformation and it needs to be presented to the legislatures that they do need funding.  Children’s Mental Health is not very well represented in Transformation.  They had an update on the Suicide Hotline and the call hours are still Monday through Thursday 9-5 and the rest of the time the calls are being sent to Oregon.  Their plan is to add Fridays at the end on the month and eventually be 24 hours a day seven days a week.  They have follow up calls to call back someone who has called the hotline and they also provide the caller with resources in their area.  When they have an issue where someone needs immediate assistance they call the local Sheriff’s Department in the caller’s area.  The discussed the secure mental health facility which is no longer being considered.  They received an update on PATH housing and they working on their letter to the Governor.  The State Planning Council is responsible for oversight for Jeff D but it is unclear what they are supposed to be monitoring.  They are suggesting that every region have a children’s mental health subcommittee.  The State Planning Council continues to remain neutral when it comes to the Jeff D lawsuit and is only responsible for oversight.  The discussed membership and how transformation will change their membership to include substance use representatives.  Dr. Kadrmas emphatically suggested the SPC endorse enforcement of Jeff D lawsuit compliance; discussion followed.

--Mental Health updates – adult/youth- Vicki: Dr. Sutton is moving however they are looking at having her purchase video conference equipment and using it from her new location.  They have a Nurse Practitioner who is going to work with Dr. Hamilton to obtain training in working in Children’s Mental Health (CMH).  CMH have been extremely busy since January as they do not have a clinician in the Grangeville/Orofino area.

--State Hospital Report--Kent Kraft: Not present
   
--New issues/ concerns- Dr. Kadrmas recommends talking to Rep. Rusche about the proposal for transportation and adoptive needs submitted by Dr. Kadrmas and Jennifer Griffis.

--Next Meeting: March 14, 2013

[bookmark: _GoBack]Meeting adjourned at   3:38 p.m.

--Thank you all and please submit your meeting Travel Forms

--Website: http://healthandwelfare.idaho.gov/, and our Regional board link
http://healthandwelfare.idaho.gov/Medical/MentalHealth/RegionalMentalHealthBoards/Region2MentalHealthBoard/tabid/686/Default.aspx

